
20.05.2022 

Dear Families, 
 
It is with a heavy heart that I write to tell you of my retirement from the 31st December 
2022. 
 
It is time to “hang up my boots” and hand over to the next, new generation of school leaders. 
I have felt nothing but pride, privilege, and a strong passion to serve this school over the 
last twenty years. It has been undoubtably the best experience of my career and I will 
remember the people, young and old with deep love and gratitude. 
 
I will continue to work hard for our school community until my very last day and particularly 
hope we can celebrate a strong inspection outcome together, whenever that may be! 
 
Many thanks for your support, loyalty, and care over these years – it has been wonderful. 
 
Enjoy a restful, sunny, celebratory half term, toasting the Queen and our wonderful country 
over the Bank Holiday – how about Coronation chicken sandwiches, scones and jelly with the 
family? 
 
Our Willoughby celebrations are centred at the pub from 4p.m. on Saturday 3rd June – just 
turn up for fun, music, and friendship. 
 
Lots of love and gratitude, 
Mrs Belton x  

Ears Pierced 
 
If you are thinking of getting your child’s ears pierced, please can you wait until the 
summer holidays? If your child has them pierced now they will be unable to do sport 
until September.  Remember PE and Sport is part of the statutory curriculum. 
 

Thank you 

Change to the morning entry to school. 
 
As from Monday 6th June 2022 Years 1, 2 and 3 will be using the sidegate 
to enter school NOT the car park gate. 
 

Thank you  



Diary Dates 2022 
 
MAY 
26th  3:15pm SA Film Night—BFG 
27th  Queen’s Platinum Jubilee  Celebrations 
27th  End of Term 5 
 
JUNE  
4th  Willoughby Village Jubilee Celebrations  
6th  School Opens—Term 6 
8th  Phonics Testing 
9th  Year 1 and 2 visit Anderby Creek 
9th  Y6 Lincoln Cathedral, Church School 
  Festival. 
13th  6pm Drama Club’s Performance of ‘ 
  Midsummer  Night’s Dream’ 
14th  Spilsby Music Festival all day rehearsal 
15th  4:15-5:30pm Y6 QEGS masterclass 
15th & 16th 6:30pm Spilsby Music Festival 
18th  School Association Breakfast with Footy 
19th  Forest Church 
20th  Assessment week Y1-Y5 
22nd  4:15-5:30pm Y6 QEGS masterclass 
23rd  Forest School Anniversary 
29th  4:15-5:30pm Y6 QEGS masterclass 
24th  Sports Day (Afternoon) at Alford CC, 
  Well 
27th   Y5 Curriculum Day at JSTC 
28th  1:45-2:45pm Little Explorers’ Sports Day 
30th   SA Film Night—Sing 2 

 
JULY 
1st  10-11:45am Reception 2022 children 
  Teddy Bear’s Picnic 
5th-7th KEVI Spilsby Y6 Induction Day 
7th  Y6 Induction Day at QEGS, Alford 
  5-6pm Reception 2022 Parents’ meeting 
9th  SA Summer Barbeque 
11th  Y6 Induction Day at Banovallum,  
  Horncastle 
12th  Y3/4 River Field Study 
13th  Y6 JSTC Induction Day 
14th   Y6 JSTC Induction Day 
19th  3:30-5:30pm Reports to Parents/Open 
  Evening 
20th  6pm Y6 Leavers’ Presentation night 
21st  Y1/2 visit Rand Farm Park 
22nd  Y6 Leavers’ Celebration and Film 
  End of Term 6 
 
SEPTEMBER 
1st  Staff Training Day 
2nd  Staff Training Day 
5th  Staff Training Day 
6th  School Opens - Term 1 

 
Monday Choir with Miss Wickland (Spilsby Music Festival continuation) 
   
All clubs finish at 4:30pm except Drama Club which will finish at 5pm. 
 
All other clubs start week commencing 6th June. 



As part of their geography studies of the Lincolnshire coastline, Year 1 and 2 will be visiting Anderby Creek 
on Thursday 9th June.  This visit will take place during school time and a consent form will be sent out via 
Parentmail and also with this newsletter.  Please complete and return to school before the visit on Thursday. 
 
The children will need a packed lunch and plenty to drink. They will also need to wear their uniform tops but 
can wear jogging bottoms and trainers. 
 
We kindly, ask for a contribution of £7.00 towards the cost of this visit, payment can be made via 
Parentmail or at the school office. Unfortunately, if we do not receive sufficient contributions for this visit 
it may not be able to go ahead. 

Child’s name …………………………………………………………………. 
 

Year 1 and 2 visit Anderby Creek on Thursday 9th June 2022. 
 

I/We enclose a contribution of £7.00 towards the cost of the above school visit. 
 
 
Signed ……………………………………………..    Date ……………………………………………. 

On Thursday 9th June 2022, Year 6 will be attending the Church Schools’ Festival at Lincoln Cathedral. Children 
will need to wear their school uniform and a warm coat (The Cathedral can be very cold, even on a warm day!). 
They will also need a packed lunch and a drink of water (no juice, squash or fizzy drinks please as any spillage 
could leave staining on the medieval stone). 
  
Throughout the day the children will take part in different activities and will have a tour of the Cathedral.  
  
The children will be sharing a coach with Partney Primary School – children will be leaving St Helena’s at 

8:15am, so please can children arrive at school at 8am. They will return to school at approximately 3:20pm.  
Breakfast Club is available for younger siblings at cost of £2 per child.  
  
We, kindly, ask for a contribution of £15.00 per child towards the cost of this visit which can be paid via 
Parentmail or at the school office.  Please complete the consent forms which the children will be bringing home 
today. 
 

————————————————————————————————————————— 
 

Year 6 Church Schools’ Festival 
 
I consent to ………………………………………………… (child’s name) attending the Church School’s Festival on Thursday 9th  
 
June, 2022.  I enclose £15.00 towards the cost of this visit. 
 
 
Signed …………………………………………………………………    Date ……………………………………………………………. 



 

This morning I noticed that lots of tiny plums are beginning to form on the 
plum tree in Sunnyside’s orchard, but I saw something much more interesting 
in the school orchard. 
 
I was amazed at your beautiful art work that you all created yesterday with 
your visiting artist.  Such carefully constructed circles which got bigger and 
bigger, making use of all the natural items around you.  Leaves, stones, sticks 
and grass all used to create your circles.  Each item was so carefully placed 
and I am so glad that I was able to see it today. 
 
I will try to create something like this with my granddaughters when they 
come to visit next week.  Thank you for the idea of how to create something 

from natural items.  Perhaps you could also create some natural art work at home next week. 
 
I hope you all have a lovely half term and enjoy some extra special activities during the Platinum 
Jubilee Celebrations  
 
Love from Mrs Fulwood. 
 
 

 

Happy Birthday 

 
Scarlotte 

Roman 
Charlie 

96 Years of Love 
 
She’s like no other 
Tireless dedication 
Classic three string pearl 
 
By Emma, Y4 

The Queen 
 

Come celebrate her 
A platinum Jubilee 
Crown her Majesty 

 
By Bella-Rose, Y4 





Open air theatre at Alford Manor House, West Street, 
Alford - July and August 2022 

 
The Pantaloons Theatre Company is staging the following three productions in the Alford 
Manor House garden this summer: 
 
Wednesday 13 July: ‘Much Ado About Nothing’ 
Wednesday 27 July: ‘The Wind in the Willows’ 
Wednesday 10 August: ‘War of the Worlds’ 
 
Full details of all these productions, and how to obtain tickets, can be found on the Alford 
Manor House website at 
https://www.alfordmanorhouse.co.uk 
 
and The Pantaloons website at  
https://thepantaloons.co.uk 
 
The main points to note are:  
• Tickets can be obtained, please note in advance only, via The Pantaloons website and 

cost £10 for adults and £5 for those under 16; 
• Please print off tickets and hand them in on arrival 
• Doors will open at 6.15pm and performances will start at 7.00pm; 
• Please bring chairs and a picnic; 
• Please be aware there is limited parking at the Manor House but there are car parks 

nearby 
 

https://www.alfordmanorhouse.co.uk/
https://thepantaloons.co.uk/











